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EUROPEAN PARLIAMENT 2014 - 2019

Committee on Petitions

16.12.2014

NOTICE TO MEMBERS

Subject: Petition 2428/2013 by Francisco Moro Fernandez (Spanish), on the status of 
temporary employees 

1. Summary of petition

The petition concerns the status of temporary employees of the Spanish Government in 
Andalusia. According to the petition, they are subjected to discrimination with regard to the 
duration of the contracts, working hours, salary and social security. The petitioner considers 
this to conflict with Directive 1999/70/EC.

2. Admissibility

Declared admissible on 26 September 2014. Information requested from Commission under 
Rule 216(6).

3. Commission reply, received on 16 December 2014

The Petition appears to be identical in substance to Petitions 0376/2013, 1390/2013, 
1396/2013 and 1451/2013.

The Commission has received a number of complaints on this issue in the course of 2012 and 
2013. Clarifications have been obtained from the Spanish authorities through the EU-Pilot 
system and discussed with these complainants. 

In reply to its enquiries, the Spanish authorities informed the Commission that the contentious 
measures have been withdrawn. According to this information, since January 2014 there is no 
more compulsory reduction of working time with a corresponding reduction in salaries for 
fixed-term officials.
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Therefore, there is no scope for any further action from the Commission's side on this issue.


